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DATE:
June 16, 2011
TO:
All Holders of Standard Special Provisions



FROM:
Larry Brinck, Standards and Specifications Engineer
SUBJECT:
Revision of Sections 105, 106, 412 and 601, Conformity to the Contract 

of Portland Cement Concrete Pavement and Dowel Bars for Transverse


Weakened Plane Joints
Effective this date, our unit is issuing a new standard special provision, Revision of Sections 105, 106, 412 and 601, Conformity to the Contract of Portland Cement Concrete Pavement and Dowel Bars for Transverse Weakened Plane Joints.   This new standard special is 13 pages long.  It should be used in projects having any type of concrete pavement, beginning with projects advertised on or after July 14, 2011.  Please feel free, however, to include it in projects advertised before this date.   
This new standard special provision lowers the cement content for projects that are accepted by the compressive strength method to 520 pounds per cubic yard, the same as that when flexural strength is used to accept a project.  In addition, to help ensure that design flexural strength is achieved when compressive strength is used for acceptance the minimum compressive strength has been raised to 4500 psi and the laboratory flexural strength has been raised to 700 psi. CDOT will now designate on the plans whether flexural or compressive strength acceptance would be used.  
The modifications in this new standard special also require the Contractor to provide an MIT-Scan-2 to verify dowel bar placement, and to pave a successful test section prior to beginning full concrete pavement production.  Dowel bar placement tolerances have also been revised, as well as rejection criteria and corrective measures.  Also, this change will conduct a joint-by-joint evaluation of the rotational misalignment of dowel bars to ensure the joint is not at risk of locking up.

Those of you who keep books of Standard Special Provisions should add this new standard special provision to your file. For your convenience, we are attaching a new Index of Standard Special Provisions, dated this same date, for your convenience.  In addition, you will find this and other special provisions that are being issued this date in one place in the CDOT Construction Specifications web site: http://www.coloradodot.info/business/designsupport/construction-specifications/2011-Specs/recently-issued-special-provisions
If you have any questions or comments, please contact this office.
LB/mrs
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